
 

  July 15, 2020 

Immigration Services Agency 

 

Notifications and applications relating to residence cards for foreign nationals who were 
affected by the torrential rain in July 2020 

 

We would like to inform you about the notifications and applications relating to residence 

cards for foreign nationals who were affected by the torrential rain in July 2020. 

- If you have lost your residence card, a residence card will be reissued to you at the nearest district 

immigration services office, including evacuation sites, even if you do not have an 

identification card, a certificate of loss or other document of proof. 

- You will be eligible to undergo the following procedures for residence cards even after the 

passing of the statutory period. 

 

Notifications and applications relating to registration cards at the district immigration 
services offices 

- Notification of changes in items such as the name on the residence card (Article 19-10, 

paragraph (1) of the Immigration Control Act) 

- Application for extension of the period of validity of the residence card (Article 19-11, 

paragraph (1) of the Immigration Control Act) 

- Application for reissuance of the residence card due to loss or other reasons (Article 19-12, 

paragraph (1) of the Immigration Control Act) 

 

Notification of the place of residence to the municipality 
- Notification of the place of residence following a new landing (Article 19-7, paragraph (1) 

of the Immigration Control Act) 

- Notification of the place of residence associated with a change in the status of residence 

(Article 19-8, paragraph (1) of the Immigration Control Act) 

- Notification of a change of the place of residence (Article 19-9, paragraph (1) of the 

Immigration Control Act) 

- The notification of the place of residence must be submitted to the municipality with 

jurisdiction over the place of residence or evacuation site, but since a residence card is 



 

required to do so, if you have lost your residence card, please first go to the nearest district 

immigration services office where you will be reissued with a residence card. 


